
May 20, 2009  
CPN Board Minutes 
 
Board Members:  Brent Hladkey, Tom Conis, Ed Connolly, Maggie Price, Bill DeMaio, 
Kathleen Hynes, and Wendy Moraskie 
 
Guests:  Jacqueline Kimble, Ileen Uhle Uliano, Karen Miller, Melissa Billetter (& 
friend), Ked Taylor 
 
April 15, 2009 Minutes were approved. 
 
Jacqueline reported on another successful Alley Clean-Up event. 
 
Ed Connolly will take over as Treasurer, from Brent, within a month. 
 
Zoning:  CPN’s requirements for neighborhood agreements were discussed in detail.   
CPN will require agreements be affixed to licenses and neighbors will be encouraged to 
report violations to the appropriate City authorities, as the Director of E&L has advised 
this is the only mechanism she recognizes for documenting offenses. 
 
The new zoning code was discussed and Bill suggested CPN review the suggested 
changes. 
 
Parking:  CPN will forward copies of all responses to our parking survey to Jeanne.  
Kathleen will do this. 
 
Newsletter:  Efforts continue to get the newsletter distributed to all neighbors.  Follow-up 
email will be sent two weeks after delivery to uncover blocks not receiving their copy.   
 
Membership:  Ed shared his final draft of CPN’s welcome letter and Wendy offered to 
complete the final edit on the letter as well as, the tri-fold info brochure on Congress 
Park.  Maggie reported folks could now use PayPal to pay for their membership.   
 
New Business:  CPN agreed to work with SCP on the City’s Strategic Parking.  Maggie 
will contact Jim Slotta. 
 
Neighbors asked CPN for help with a derelict property at 1151 St. Paul. 


